
More than 91,000 people from throughout the world 
have visited www.theprow.org.nz, learning about Tasman, 
Nelson and Marlborough history, since the website was 
launched on the 15 February 2009.

Between its launch date and 31 January 2011, there were 221,645 page views from 
91,029 visits to the website. Most of the “visitors” (67,000) were from New Zealand, 
with another 15,000 from the United States, Australia and Britain. Of non-English 
speaking countries, the most visitors came from Germany, with 707 visits.

The average length of visit is well above what would be considered ‘good’ for a 
website, with many visitors spending six minutes-plus on the site.

The main users of The Prow, which features more than 220 historical stories from the 
‘Top of the South’, appear to be students and genealogists, says Nicola Harwood, project 
manager from Nelson Public Libraries. The bulk of the stories are commissioned from 
writers, but more than 70 stories have been contributed to the site, with most coming from 
Nelson schools and individuals, as well as some keen Marlborough writers and historians. 

Nicola says there are still plenty of goals for the Prow: “We have applied for a grant to 
pay somebody to help support the development of The Prow. We would like to see it 
compartmentalised more so it is easier to find stories, and to be able to add more audio 
and visual material.”

Tasman District Council has supported The Prow from its inception. Cathy Vaughan, 
Tasman Information Services Librarian, joined the project team in late 2005. In 2008 the 
team received $100,000 from the Government’s Community Partnership Fund, which 
enabled them to create the website. 

The Council, through its Library budget, has supported the ongoing development of The 
Prow. This funding contributes to story research and writing, website maintenance and 
development, says Cathy. 

A do-it-yourself section of The Prow called Your Story lets anyone submit work. Cathy says 
schools use it as a factual writing exercise for students, since they have to follow a standard 
academic format of researching the topic first, then including a bibliography at the end.

Cathy says the stories of some elderly people who are 
not computer-literate have even been recorded through 
personal interviews. Contact your local library for details. Old hop kiln in Upper Moutere.

THIS WEEK:	 02.	 Census Day	 03.	 Tell us about your home 

04. Community Conversations	 06.	Waimea Inlet Forum	 08.	Richmond Deviation Cycleway
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Our stories find a 
ready audience
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SHOWHOMES
3 Taranaki Place, Richmond
22 Daelyn Place, Richmond

Community led decision-making
As part of the Annual Plan process the Council manages each year we 
have a number of projects and initiatives that affect local communities. 
Councillors are voted in by, and represent, the various wards which make 
up the Council. Within each of these wards are communities that require 
different levels of investment in infrastructure depending on their needs 
now and in the future. In this, and the last issue of Newsline, examples of 
such initiatives were and are highlighted; Takaka’s waste water treatment 
plant upgrade, the reticulated (piped) drinking water schemes affecting 
Motueka and Takaka and the flood protection scheme in Motueka. The cost 
impact of each of these schemes is significant and while they are deemed 
essential by some, the Council is well aware the affected communities need 
to identify their priorities as they may not all be affordable. 

As elected representatives we represent the whole Tasman District, 
however, there are times, important times, where the individuals who live in 
communities contribute to the decision-making process. To this end we will 
work in partnership with the Community Boards as they help the Council 
consult with their communities and assist the Council to make decisions 
that will enhance these communities and the District as a whole. 

It is very important to me and Councillors that we engage 
successfully with local communities or individuals on 
decisions that affect them. In the past the Council has 
been accused of ignoring the wishes of ratepayers in 
important decisions and we have taken that criticism 
on board. We are committed to facilitating community 
input and will make the discussions and decision 
making as transparent as possible, especially to those 
most affected. In order for this process to be successful 
ratepayer and resident feedback is essential, as this 
allows Council to understand local wishes 
when making decisions.

If people have any questions regarding the 
projects in question please do not hesitate 
to contact your local Councillors and/or 
Community Board.

– Mayor Richard Kempthorne

Mayor’s comment

Statistics New Zealand is counting the beat of the nation again. 
Everyone who is in New Zealand on Census Day must fill in a census 
form or have one filled in for them. This includes babies, children and 
any visitors staying the night of 8 March 2011. 

Census Day, Tuesday 8 March 2011

The census is the official count of how many people, houses 
and flats there are in the country. The results help to determine 
how billions of dollars of Government funding are spent in the 
community, for instance on new hospitals, schools, kohanga reo, 
roads, public transport and recreational facilities.

You can fill out your forms online or on paper. Statistics New Zealand 
census collectors will deliver an Internet Access Code and paper 
forms to your home before the census. Forms are available in either 
English or Māori. Doing your forms online is secure, quick and easy.

Your personal information is protected by the Statistics Act 1975 

and is not shared. No other 
organisation – including the 
Police, Immigration New Zealand or Inland Revenue – can obtain 
census information that will identify you. 

Answers to census questions help Tasman District Council better 
understand the needs of the people living in our settlements and 
rural areas, so it is important that you provide full and accurate 
answers to all the questions. Census information can directly 
benefit you and your community. 

For more information visit www.census.govt.nz.
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Blenheim
82 Market Street

03 578 5880

Motueka
217 High Street

03 528 8724

Nelson
1 Buxton Square

03 548 3249

Richmond
211 Queen Street

03 544 4319www.matthews.co.nz

Keeping your child
focused.

Vision care is essential to every child's

development.

Over 80 percent of what a child learns in

school is presented visually.

Making sure your son or daughter has

good vision can make a big difference in

their academic performance.

Tell visitors to the Council’s website about your area and why you love it.

What makes your place special?

Feedback from visitors to Council’s website shows that there is a 
real interest in the various settlements around the Tasman District 
– what makes them unique and why people choose to live there.

To help address this desire for more information Council is 
developing a new “Settlements” section on its website detailing 
each area in the District and what it has to offer. This includes 
information on halls, parks, playgrounds, reserves, sportsgrounds, 
cemeteries, libraries, recycling, rubbish and planned development. 

But something’s missing - the voice of the residents who live in 
each of the areas and the images you capture that tourists often 
don’t get to see.

Tasman District residents are invited to contribute words or images 
to introduce their area of the District to website visitors. The 
best introduction and photo will appear at the top of the main 

Settlement page. Other entries will be published on the website  
in galleries capturing the local flavour.

Every person who sends in their written introduction or photo 
goes in the draw to win A Place to Live, a superb 112-page book 
filled with photos and history of the Tasman District. Five copies 
will be given away, one a month until the end of June 2011. 

To send your profile and photos, go to  
www.tasman.govt.nz/link/local-flavour  
and scroll down to the submission form.
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 Golden Bay 
Reticulated water scheme subsidy application

The Ministry of Health has announced that they are again seeking 
subsidy applications for reticulated drinking water schemes.

At the Golden Bay Community Board meeting on Tuesday 8 February 
2011, Councillor Trevor Norriss and Utilities Asset Manager Jeff 
Cuthbertson sought support from the Community Board for the 
Council’s application to the Drinking Water Subsidy scheme. 

Board members decided to send a letter to every ratepayer in Takaka 
asking if they support Tasman District Council making an application 
for a fully reticulated water scheme on behalf of the Takaka 
community. Letters were sent out on 15 February 2011.

If the subsidy application is successful the second stage will see residents 
canvassed again to gauge support for the scheme to go ahead. 

Board Chair Carolyn McLellan says many bores are shallow and 
therefore vulnerable to contamination in a flood. A piped scheme 
would also improve Takaka’s firefighting ability, supporting the firemain 
work which has just begun in the Takaka central business district. 

Old library site 

The future of the old library site in Commercial Street, Takaka, is under 
discussion following the fire one year ago. The building was leased at 
the time of the fire and was insured.

Submissions on what to do with the site closed on 11 February 2011. 
Options include turning it into reserve, rebuilding, or refreshing and 
possibly moving the present playground. 

The results of the submission process will be presented at a public 
meeting in March 2011 at which Council Reserves Officer Glenn Thorn 
will also present playground options based on the submission process.

Carolyn says that after the public meeting, the most popular ideas 
may then be put out for further public discussion.

“I have to say, at this stage, everyone is really enjoying having the 
open space.”

Health Board representation

Members of the Board have endorsed a concern from Grey Power 
Motueka that the Nelson Marlborough District Health Board has no 
representation from the Motueka and Golden Bay areas, which have a 
combined population of about 20,000.

“We believe that’s a very relevant concern,” says Carolyn. The Board 
will write to Health Minister Tony Ryall.  

Bouquet for mural maestro

Mural artist Chris Finlayson has been thanked for his latest work on 
a wall at the old Takaka library site, and for his ongoing support for 
public artwork in Golden Bay. 

“He is involving as many people as want to contribute their time, 
including older children; what a wonderful experience, and to be able 

Your only Top of the South grounds care dealership
Sales • Service • Repairs • 18 years of friendly reliable service

56a Gladstone Road, Richmond • Ph. 03 544 6122 
www.richmondequipment.co.nz

Move uP To a leGendaRY deeRe

Community Conversations
What is a Community Board?
The main role of Community Boards is to represent, and act as an advocate for the interests of their community. There are two Community 
Boards in the Tasman District, namely the Golden Bay Community Board serving the Golden Bay Ward and the Motueka Community Board 
serving the Motueka Ward. Community Boards are separately elected advisory bodies and are not Council Committees. 

Each month Newsline will bring you an update from both the Golden Bay and Motueka Community Boards highlighting the key activities  
and issues they are working on.
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to look back and say, ‘I helped on that mural’,” says Carolyn. 

Chris donated his services for the library project. 

Councillors pay respects

New Tasman District Councillors Zane Mirfin and Kit Maling attended 
the 8 February Board meeting to introduce themselves. Mayor Richard 
Kempthorne also made the trip over the hill. Carolyn McLellan says 
that their combined presence reflected much warmer relations 
between the Board and Council.

 Motueka 
Piped supply support conditional

The Motueka Community Board has given its conditional support 
to a Tasman District Council proposal to apply for a Health Ministry 
subsidy to provide a piped drinking water supply in the town. The 
application should be subject to later community consultation, Board 
members decided at their meeting on 8 February 2011. Board Chair 
David Ogilvie says that, unfortunately, the water scheme comes at the 
same time as ratepayers are being asked to fund the Motueka River 
stopbank upgrade. 

“Flood protection of the Lower Motueka River is becoming the main 
rating issue at the moment.”

Council would apply to the Ministry for the domestic water 
reticulation subsidy, and “if it gives a yellow, or even a green 
light,” then ratepayers should be consulted for the final say, with 
information made available on the relevant costs and benefits,  
says David. 

Preferred bypass route  

The Board will write to the NZ Transport Agency and Tasman District 
Council to report on the public’s “strong preference” expressed at 
a meeting late last year for a Chamberlain Street/Anderson Road/
Swamp Road bypass through Motueka. 

Straw polls at the meeting rejected the idea of a “temporary” bypass, 
or heavy traffic diversion, along Thorp Street (east) or Queen Victoria 
Street (west). 

Board members want to see a bypass opened by November 2025,  
or 2030 at the latest.
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“There’s a conflict between domestic and through traffic” in High 
Street, Motueka, says David. “It’s a major problem.”

Entrance makeover sought

The Board will write to Council seeking the services of a landscape 
designer to enhance the southern, or Nelson/Richmond, entrance to 
Motueka. David says an overall plan should combine the elements of 
the estuary, river, the new gateway sign area and the wide grass berm 
to the Clock Tower. 

Members envisaged tree plantings and perhaps a different 
roundabout design, he says.

Creative Communities Grants

Motueka Recreation Centre $750

SeniorNet Motueka Digital Interest Group $250

Motueka High School $1238

Motueka Arts Council $1500.

(Creative Communities is the local arts funding scheme to support 
community arts and cultural activity. There are four rounds per year. 
The next round closes on 10 May 2011. For more information go to 
www.tasman.govt.nz or e-mail mike.tasman-jones@tasman.govt.nz)

The next round of Community Board meetings take place on Tuesday 
8 March 2011. For more information go to www.tasman.govt.nz and 
search ‘community boards’.

Golden Bay Community Board meeting on Tuesday 8 February 2011
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It’s easy - a beautiful new 
home set in this sought-after 
location ready to move into 
with everything taken care 
of and at a fixed price.

M I K E  M c L E A N
H O M E S  L T D

$458,500 Complete • 6 Wilkie St, Motueka

home & Land Package

BuiLding homes in Tasman for 30years cal l  mike  now Ph . 03  528 8392
www.mmhomes .co.nz

The Waimea Inlet, from Tahunanui Back Beach to Mapua, contains a wonderful richness of natural 
places, recreational opportunities, places where people live, and a place of diverse industry.

Waimea Inlet Forum Moves into 
Positive Action

Over the last year, people who live around or care about the 
Waimea Inlet have been starting to gather around a proposed 
“Waimea Inlet Forum”, a quarterly forum where the issues of the 
inlet and its longterm care can be explored together. A “Charter” 
for the inlet described the Forum as seeking “to support local 
collaboration and promote local and wide appreciation of the 
Inlet, its communities and its treasures; and wise, positive steps of 
action and learning together.”

A hugely successful Symposium last May drew a huge crowd to 
the Greenacres Golf Clubhouse, Richmond, and as a result of that 
meeting the two Councils – Tasman and Nelson – the Fish and Game 
Council, the Department of Conservation and local iwi, signed up 
to a shared Strategy. The Strategy invited people and organisations 
to take a stand for a “regenerative future” for the Waimea Inlet. In 
simple words that means that year by year, decade by decade, the 
inlet becomes a more rich and diverse place for nature and people.

On the afternoon of 4 March 2011, at 1.00 pm - 5.00 pm at the new 
Headingly Centre (or Grace Church) on the corner of Lower Queen 
Street and Headingly Lane in Richmond, the Forum will launch and 
move immediately into positive action. 

Signatories of the Waimea Charter, as well as any individual or 

group who has a positive interest in the Inlet, are welcome to 
attend. The particular focus of this meeting of the Forum will be 
to explore the most positive opportunities for the development of 
the National Cycleway that is proposed to traverse from Nelson via 
the ASB Centre to Mapua and beyond to Motueka.

This will be a practical workshop, where people can learn and 
explore together the on-the-ground issues. It’s expected that a 
core group will work on the issues raised, doing further research 
and thinking, and will convene again a week later on Friday  
11 March 2011 at the same time (1.00 pm - 5.00 pm) and venue, 
to share what they have learnt and explore what are the most 
positive pathways forward. Members of the Forum and the public 
are also welcome at that session.

If you would like to attend the event please send an e-mail to 
waimea.inlet@gmail.com

The full Waimea Inlet Strategy document can be 
found on Council’s website at  
www.tasman.govt.nz/link/waimea-inlet
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397 HIGH STREET MOTUEKA.
PHONE: 03 528 8888

IS YOUR WATER SAFE?
Get the BEST from your water!

Take the WORST out of it!
• Water Purification

• Filtration
• UV Sterilisers

• Giarda Filters
• Water Softening

WATER TESTING SERVICE 
AVAILABLE.

TASMAN BAY

The specialists in design, supply and installation of domestic & horticultural irrigation, drainage, 
effluent & septic systems, pumps, water harvesting & tanks and water treatment & filtration.

Do you live in Murchison and think that you might qualify for a rates rebate? Do you have any 
questions around how the rates rebate is calculated or simply want some help filling out the forms? 
On Wednesday 2 and Thursday 3 March 2011 a Customer Services representative from Council will 
be at the Murchison Service Centre to help guide you through the process and help you lodge an 
application if you are eligible.

Rates rebate help for Murchison

No need to book an appointment – just drop into the Murchison 
Service Centre at 92 Fairfax Street between 9.00 am and 12.00 
noon, 1.00 pm to 4.30 pm and ask to speak to Vicki.

This service is not limited to Murchison and is available at all 
Tasman District Council offices at any time during opening hours.

You can apply for a rates rebate if:

•	 You pay the rates on the address that you live at, and

•	 You were living at the address at the beginning of the rating year 
(1 July), and

•	 Your name is recorded in the Rating Information Database (RID) 
as ratepayer

Rebates are calculated based on your household income, rates 
and the number of dependents. The income eligibility threshold is 
$22,340.  However, if your household income exceeds this amount 
you could still be entitled to a rebate depending on the total cost 
of your rates and the number of dependents.

The maximum rebate amount for the 2010/2011 year is $570.

Rebates are granted under the Rates Rebate Act 1973 and you must 
provide income information so your rebate can be worked out.

For all queries regarding the rates rebate, ratepayers can call  
03 543 8400 between 8.30 am and 4.00 pm Mon to Fri or go to  
www.tasman.govt.nz/property/rates/rates-rebate/

What is your main role? 
My job involves processing rates rebates, dog 
registrations and retail purchases.
I also process Driver Licence applications and Motor 
Vehicle Registrations here in Motueka. We offer 
a full range of licensing services and products, 
including Learner, Restricted and Full licence tests, 

Endorsements, overseas conversions, international driving permits, 
IRD numbers, passport and Super Gold Card photos. 

What are the common challenges you encounter?
Taking photos that fit within New Zealand Transport Agency criteria 
– and that people actually like. 

Are there any misconceptions getting in the way?
“My licence has expired. A mate told me I’d have to resit all my classes.” 
This is not right. You only need to resit a licence if it has expired for 
longer than five years. Driver licensing processes can be complicated, 
but we endeavour to make them as stress-free as possible. 

What’s the most curly question or situation you have encountered?
I love the challenge of unusual questions and with licensing legislation and 
procedures constantly changing, there is always something new to learn.

What’s the most satisfying part of your job?
It’s great meeting lots of different people and having an interesting variety 
of applications to process, questions to answer and problems to solve. 

Profile: Julie Hope
Customer Service Officer, Motueka
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Krista Primmer
Law Clerk
2 Cambridge Street
Richmond
Ph: 03 543 8301 Fax: 03 543 8302
Email: kprimmer@fvm.co.nz

Providing professional legal assistance 
in all residential property matters

Motorists travelling along the Richmond Deviation over the past four weeks will have noticed 
significant construction activity along the seaward side of the highway.

Richmond Deviation Cycleway 
taking shape

This is the 1.5km Richmond Deviation Cycleway (shared path) 
taking shape. When completed, it will form a continuous pathway 
linking the Railway Reserve pathway in the south to the Wakatu 
Drive and Stoke Railways reserve pathways in the north. 

Thanks to the efforts of local contracting firm Fulton Hogan and 
JC Contracting, construction has reached the halfway mark and 
to date has involved minor earthworks, culvert installation, and 
construction of the hardfill under the cycleway.  Sustainability 
has been a key design feature of the cycleway, and some of the 
sustainability features of the project are:

•	 Recycling suitable hardfill and pavement material, and reusing  
it on site

•	 Retaining existing landscaping where possible

•	 Removal of undesirable and unsuitable vegetation along the 
boundary of the cycleway

•	 Enhanced landscaping

Trubet Holdings have kindly donated a hardwood seat, which will 
make an attractive feature sited at the northern end of the project 
with views over the Waimea Estuary.

The project is on schedule for opening in mid April 2011.  Being 
the first leg of the Tasman Cycleway Loop (part of the national 
cycleway) an opening ceremony is being planned by the New 
Zealand Transport Agency (who are funding the project) to 
celebrate the completion of this community facility.

If you have any enquiries about the cycleway, please feel free to 
email royce.greaves@opus.co.nz at Opus or Dugald.ley@tasman.
govt.nz at Tasman District Council.

Tasman District Council will build four new pensioner cottages in Richmond this year. The units in 
Aotea Place, off Hill Street, are expected to be ready for occupancy in mid-July 2011. 

New pensioner cottages planned

There is a genuine need for long-term affordable accommodation 
for the elderly across the District and the Council has a role in 
meeting this need.

The Council currently owns 97 such cottages, all of which are 
one bedroom, except for four bedsits in Motueka (which will be 
upgraded as and when funds allow). Five of the 97 cottages have 
been adapted for tenants with physical disabilities.

Richmond currently has 30 cottages, but has a waiting list of 27, 
hence the need for more to be built. Motueka has 45 cottages, 
with a waiting list of 27. There are seven each in Brightwater and 
Wakefield, and four each in Murchison and Takaka.

Generally, the cottages are available to people aged over 65 with 
limited financial assets. Demand for pensioner housing often 
exceeds the number of cottages available, as is the case at the 
moment, therefore priority is given to applicants: Who live in the 
District; Whose present housing conditions are unsatisfactory; Who 
have close relatives in the area; Who have been referred by a doctor.

Council’s investment in pensioner housing is self-funding with rents 
covering all costs, including administration. No rates-generated 
funding is involved. Any surplus funds are used to write off debt, 
support improvements to disabled facilities or are retained for future 
maintenance, upgrades or developments to pensioner cottages.
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Is your New Year 
resolution to become 
financially stronger?

Whether it is a Christmas Saver account, a loan to pay your 
bills or a savings account, the friendly team at NZCU South 
can help.  We can assist you in achieving your financial 
goals. Contact NZCU South today. 

Nelson Branch: Shop 2A, 126 Trafalgar St
Richmond Branch: Shop 3, 250 Queen St

03 539 1700
www.nzcusouth.co.nz  

                     Your money, your goals, our help

Achieve your 

financial goals?

Septic tanks, sumps, grease traps and other liquid waste

Environmentally safe waste disposal specialists

Motueka (03) 528-7349 
Richmond (03) 543-8248

Fax (03) 543-8247
Email sales@sepclean.co.nz

PO Box 3389, Richmond

Freephone 0800 725 326

WRITE CHOICES
NEWS FROM THE TASMAN DISTRICT LIBRARIES

It’s been a busy summer at the library
The summer months have seen our libraries really humming with activity, with 
people flocking to their local library to use the many resources and facilities 
available – and sometimes just to enjoy a cool space on a hot day.
Visitor numbers to Motueka Library increased from the usual weekly average of 2470 to 
more than 2900, with issues increasing too, from 3700 items to 4250 items each week. 
Takaka Library was especially busy over summer with record numbers of visitors. During 
January 2011 an average of almost 2900 people visited the library each week – the usual 
weekly average is 2140. Issue figures for the month also reached a record high, with an 
average of 2740 items issued each week.
Our fiction books and DVDs have been especially popular and of course the summer 
holidays always bring large numbers of children into the library – especially on wet days!
The Summer Reading Programme was again very popular, with more than 430 children 
across the District enrolled in the “Big Bush Read’. Over 90% of those enrolled completed 
the programme and will receive an award.
If you visited one of our libraries during the summer months, we hope that you enjoyed 
your visit.  If you didn’t then why not visit soon – you may be surprised at what we have  
to offer.

Introductory Computer Courses
Do you find dealing with the online world a bit of a challenge? Do you think a mouse is 
something the cat brought in? Do you want to be able to email your family in other parts 
of the world?
Our Introductory computer courses may be what you’re looking for. We have a number  
of free short courses running at Richmond Library in March 2011. Bookings are open now.
To find out more, contact Cathy and her team at Richmond Library, Ph. 03 543 8478.

Babytime 
Takaka Library has a NEW Babytime programme starting on Wednesday 9 March 2011 at 
11.00 am. Babytime is a fun, hands-on session incorporating songs, movement, rhymes and 
books for children two years and younger, with their caregivers. You’re welcome to stay for  
a cuppa and chat afterwards.

Herb Awareness Week 
at Richmond Library
Come on into Richmond Library and help 
us celebrate Herb Awareness Week from 
7-13 March 2011.
As well as a display in the library, we have 
a couple of lunchtime talks on offer.
Medical herbalist Chris Tuffnell will be 
talking about  herbs for health and 
healing on Wednesday 9  March 2011, 
12 noon - 1.00 pm in the Constance 
Barnicoat Room. Bookings are not 
required.
And on Friday 11 March 2011, 12 noon - 
1.00 pm, Karen Dickerson and Kate Olsen 
will offer an “Introduction to culinary 
herbs”, also in the Constance Barnicoat 
Room. Limit of 20 people – please book 
at the library. Both these talks are free.

And the winner is…
Richmond Library’s bucket list promotion 
was a hit with our customers. The 
customers’ MUST READ competition drew 
275 entries. 
The winner  was Maia Holmes – her MUST 
READ book was “War stories for girls” by 
Jill Atkins, Sue Reid and Vince Cross. Maia 
wins a $40 PaperPlus gift card.
Check out our customers’ MUST READs 
lists on display in Richmond Library.
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Hall and Reserve Management Committees –  
triennial elections
Management Committees are groups of volunteers who look after some of our 
Districts halls and reserves on behalf of Tasman District Council, taking care of 
bookings/usage and maintenance. The committees are elected three-yearly 
and the next round of elections begin next month.

Wakefield Village Hall Committee Triennial Election Meeting to be held at 
the Wakefield Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 7 March 2011.

Spring Grove Recreation Reserve and Hall Committee Triennial Election 
Meeting to be held at the Spring Grove Hall at 8.00 pm on Monday 21 
March 2011.

Ngatimoti Recreation Reserve and Ngatimoti Hall Committee triennial 
election meetings to be held at the Ngatimoti Community Rooms, at the 
Fire Station, on Wednesday 30 March 2011 at 7.30 pm.

For further information please contact  Francie Wafer, Community Services 
Administrator, Tasman District Council, Ph 03 543 8468 or email  
francie.wafer@tasman.govt.nz

24 Hour Assistance – Phone your local office
Richmond	 03 543 8400
Murchison	 03 523 1013
Motueka	 03 528 2022
Takaka	 03 525 0020

Tasman Newsline The Mag is produced by Dry Crust Communications for Tasman 
District Council and is printed by Printhouse on recycled/recyclable paper. For 
advertising and editorial enquiries please contact Dry Crust on phone 03 544 4975 
or fax 03 544 4951.

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991
TASMAN RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLAN
PROPOSED CHANGE 22
MAPUA AND RUBY BAY DEVELOPMENT
Council has prepared amendments to Parts I and II of the Tasman Resource 
Management Plan, known as Proposed Change 22, which allows for future 
expansion of Mapua and Ruby Bay away from low-lying land and the 
inundation and erosion-prone coastline between Mapua and Ruby Bay, on to 
more elevated land northwest of the township.

Submissions
Any person may make a submission on any part of the proposed Change. 
Submissions can be sent to the Manager Policy, Tasman District Council, 
Private Bag 4, Richmond 7050 to be accepted by Council for a period closing at 
4.00 pm on Monday 11 April 2011. Forms for making submissions are available 
as indicated below under “Availability of Proposed Changes”.
Submissions must be in writing, clearly indicating support or opposition to the 
provisions, the decision that the submitter wishes the Council to make (with 
reasons) whether or not the submitter wishes to be heard in support of the 
submission and an address for service or contact address. 

Consideration of Proposed Changes
After submissions have closed, Council will publish a summary of all decisions 
requested by submitters. There will be a further period of 10 working 
days within which further submissions in support or opposition to those 
submissions made may be sent to Council. Council will then hold hearings on 
all submissions and all submitters may be heard. After the Council considers 
the submissions and makes its decisions, any submitter who is not satisfied 
with the decision has the right of appeal to the Environment Court.

Availability of Proposed Changes
The proposed amendments are available to view at Council’s Richmond office, 
Mapua Library or to access online at (www.tasman.govt.nz) under ‘Changes 
and Variations’ via ‘Policy’, ‘Resource Management Plan’. Submission forms are 
also available.
For more information or advice on these amendments, please contact Rose 
Biss 03 543 8421 or rose.biss@tasman.govt.nz. 

Update Pages to the Plan
Update No. 38 to the Plan, including all amendments to the text as a result 
of the proposed Change, will be available as soon as possible. For enquiries 
concerning the update or availability of the Plan, please contact Pam Meadows 
03 543 8581, email pam.meadows@tasman.govt.nz or one of the Customer 
Services staff.
Publicly Notified: Saturday, 26 February 2011

Decks Reserve Car Park Resurfacing
Tasman District Council will be completing resurfacing of the Decks Reserve 
car park during late March 2011. The work, which will take a few days, will 
involve chip seal resurfacing. This type of resurfacing results in some loose chip 
on the surface which is swept off a short time after the work is completed. The 
job will be done in two parts to ensure that half of the car park area will remain 
available for parking. 
Council acknowledges that this is a busy time of year in Motueka. However the 
nature of chip sealing work requires the resurfacing to be done during summer 
to ensure that the chip properly adheres to the bitumen. 
Council’s contractor, Fulton Hogan, will contact adjacent businesses and 
residents at least five days prior to this work commencing. 
Any comments or concerns should be raised with Council’s consultants. 
Contact Jeremy Katterns of MWH New Zealand Ltd on 03 546 0679.

PUBLIC NOTICESPUBLIC NOTICES
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PUBLIC NOTICESCommencement of Operative Parts V and VI of the Tasman 
Resource Management Plan
Notice is given that the Tasman District Council has, on 27 January 2011, approved 
Parts V (Water) and VI (Discharges), including planning maps, to commence from 
26 February 2011 as operative parts of the Tasman Resource Management Plan.
The text of the Plan as operative will be viewable on Council’s website www.
tasman.govt.nz from 28 February 2011 and the text and maps as Update 38 to 
the Plan can be purchased from the Council.
All current Plan holders of the Plan will be forwarded Update 38. Please 
contact Pam Meadows (03) 543 8581 or pam.meadows@tasman.govt.nz for 
information on purchasing the full Plan, as updated.

Navigation Safety Action: Temporary Reservation of 
wastewater pipeline corridor across Waimea Inlet between 
Bells Island and Monaco
Pursuant to provisions of the Tasman District Council Navigation Safety Bylaw 
2005 (Amended 2006) and the Local Government Act 1974, the Tasman District 
Council and Nelson Harbourmasters have granted a temporary reservation 
to March Civil Ltd of a corridor of the waters of Waimea Inlet between Bells 
Island, Saxton Island and Monaco, for the installation and maintenance of a 
wastewater pipeline between 14 February 2011 and 20 October 2011. 
The effect of the temporary reservation will be to allow contractors involved 
in the project to control access to or across the reserved area, including 
defining or closing navigable channels for small craft, in the interests of safety. 
Closures will be notified by signage at Best Island, Rabbit Island, Monaco and 
Akersten Street boat ramps, and by broadcast on local marine radio stations 
from time to time. Sheet piles will be temporarily installed. These will be 
marked with yellow retro-reflective tape in most cases, with those defining 
the available channel(s) for navigation showing port or starboard lateral mark 
characteristics. Usual hours of work on the project will be 7.00 am to 6.00 pm, 
but navigation restrictions may be in force at any time. 
Mariners are required to observe and use only the marked route(s) across the 
reserved area, and take care that their wake, speed or proximity does not cause 
risk of harm to contractors (who may be involved in underwater operations), or 
risk of damage to structures including equipment and pipes. 
A number of other conditions have been imposed on March Civil Ltd, which 
may be viewed by contacting either Harbourmaster or Gary Kennedy of March 
Civil Ltd during office hours.

Richmond Community Forum  Meeting
A meeting of the Richmond Community Forum will take place on Tuesday 
March 8 2011 at the Tasman District Council Office in Richmond. 7.00 pm for 
tea and biscuits followed by the meeting at 7.30pm

Email: support@wrfs.co.nz
Web: www.wrfs.co.nz
Corner Salisbury & 
Champion Roads, Richmond

544 4400
New Zealand 
Independent
Funeral Homes 
Member. 

Alistair Ferguson (Dip F.S.)

Navigation Safety Bylaw: Temporary Reservation and  
speed-limit uplifting for Multisport races around Kaiteriteri
TenEvents has applied to Tasman District Council to run the Kaiteriteri Beach 
Adventure Race, a national multisport championship event, within the 
Kaiteriteri and Marahau areas on Saturday 26 and Sunday 27 February 2011. 
The planned paddling and swimming races will have competitors and support 
vessels passing through and occupying the Kaiteriteri water-ski area, and 
paddlecraft potentially racing between there and Anawera Point, Fisherman 
Island or Split Apple Rock as weather dictates. 

Pursuant to the provisions contained in the Navigation Safety Bylaw, the Tasman 
District Council’s Harbourmaster has granted a temporary reservation of the 
Kaiteriteri waterski area for the purposes of the Event, between the hours of 7.00 
am and 4.00 pm on Saturday 26 and Sunday 27 February 2011. The effect of the 
temporary reservation will be to prevent other activities; including waterskiing, 
from occurring within that area for the time specified. Event Marshalls have 
the authority to require other users to vacate these areas as required, but may 
allow limited use when racers are well offshore, at the organiser’s discretion. 
An uplift of the 5 knot speed restrictions has also been granted to paddlecraft 
and support vessels directly involved in the Event in the areas specified above. 

Persons wishing to waterski at Kaiteriteri during this event should consult first 
with Event Marshalls, or use the ski areas in the Abel Tasman National Park 
area. The closest are at Stillwell Beach or Adele Island spit. Swimmers and other 
water users close to shore in the area should be aware of the potential of close 
encounters with racing paddlecraft. 

A number of conditions have been imposed on the organisers of the event, 
and these conditions may be viewed by emailing Nathan Fa’avae at nathan@
tenevents.co.nz, or calling Tasman District Council’s Harbourmaster on 03 543 
8400 during office hours.

Agendas and Minutes for Council Meetings can be 
viewed on Council’s website at www.tasman.govt.nz

Golden Bay Community Board
Fire Station Hall, Collingwood. Tuesday, 8 March 2011, 9.30 am. Public forum

Motueka Community Board
7 Hickmott Drive, Motueka. Tuesday, 8 March 2011, 4.00 pm. Public forum

Environment and Planning Subcommittee (Marahau Estates Ltd)
Conference Room, Motueka Top 10, 10 Fearon Street, Motueka.  
Tuesday, 8 March 2011 and Wednesday 9 March 2011, 10.00 am (Tuesday) 
9.30 am (Wednesday). No public forum

Environment and Planning Committee
Tasman Council Chambers, 189 Queen Street, Richmond.  
Thursday, 10 March 2011, 9.30 am. Public forum 1.15 pm

Full Council
Tasman Council Chambers, 189 Queen Street, Richmond.  
Thursday, 10 March 2011, 3.30 pm or at conclusion of Environment and 
Planning Committee. No public forum
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Take me to the Mardi Gras
Close to 1000 people descended on Takaka for the annual Mardi Gras on Saturday 5 February 2011 
enjoying 12 hours of music, merriment and food.

The Grand Parade, held at 6.00 pm, featured some towering metallic 
aliens, wild masks and the Mardi Bras contest – won by Britta 
Schroeter with a “Roadkill” bra of tyre-tracks over a dead pukeko 
and possum. The musical lineup included local bands and thumping 
marimba beats. 

Organiser Dave Myall said numbers were slightly down this year, 
probably because of the sizzling heat and a big whale stranding at 
Pakawau, which many locals attended to offer help and support.

The Mardi Gras receives funding from the Tasman District Council as part 
of its commitment to supporting our District’s vibrant communities.

Applications are now open for Variety Gold Heart Scholarships, which help  
Kiwi kids realise their dreams in education, music, art and sport.

The stuff of young dreams…

The programme provides talented youngsters who are disadvantaged 
by illness, disability or financial circumstances with up to $5,000 
per annum for a maximum of three years, and matches them with a 
mentor to assist them to reach their long-term goals. This assistance 
could include helping with tuition fees, personal development, 
coaching, buying training equipment, travel or accommodation.

To apply, children should already be at a high level in their 
field and show passion and commitment, as demonstrated by 
achievements to date. For application criteria and to download 
an application form, visit www.variety.org.nz or contact Heather 
Stevens on Ph. 09 520 4111. Applications close on 31 March 2011.


